
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It is hard to believe that we are already at the end of a half term.  The past 8 

weeks have gone so fast but have been full of excellent learning and so many 

exciting school events.  We end the term with some exciting staff news. 

Tomorrow, Miss Marsh will be getting married in the Lake District.  We wish 

her and her husband to be Chris lots of luck and hope they has a super day.  

Congratulations Mr and Mrs Avril.  Today we will also say goodbye for now to 

Mrs Bailey who is starting her maternity leave.  Mrs Bailey is excitingly 

welcoming a baby boy in December.  Mrs Douglas will be returning towards 

the end of autumn 2 term after her maternity leave also which we are very 

much looking forward too. 

We began a very busy week with our school improvement review.  Tracy 

Ruddle our school improvement partner spent Tuesday with myself and our 

leadership team looking through our school actions from her last visit and the 

impact on teaching and learning.  As ever I was very proud of the team where 

we could showcase the amazing learning of the children and hard and 

dedicated work of the staff.   

I am writing this newsletter having accompanied our year 4 class to 

Whitemore Lakes this week.  Year 4 have had a brilliant few days completing 

lots of challenging outdoor adventures.  Children have been zip wiring, 

completing a leap of faith, abseiling, team games and so much more.  The 

children have represented our school superbly and have demonstrated so 

many of school values as well as resilience and team work skills.  Thank you to 

Mr Neiland, Mrs Nicholson, Miss Marsh, Mrs Bannister and Mrs Price who took 

it in turns accompanying the children.  I think they will all have a good sleep 

tonight! 

Thank you to our FriendsPTA this week for who hosted our first school disco of 

the year.  The children looked amazing with lots of dressed up Halloween 

characters.  This could not happen without our PTA so please come along on 

the  12th November at 6pm at school for the PTA AGM to see how you can help 

and continue to raise money for the children. 

This week the children have been taking part in celebrating ‘Black History 

Month’.  Children all across school have been exploring the life and times of 

Nelson Mandela and the children have completed some excellent art work, 

writing and history.  I look forward to seeing all of their learning brought 

together for our whole school display.   

There is lots of availability still fro our wrap around care that begins after half 

term.  Please follow links for more information. 

As the weather begins to change please ensure that school uniform remains to 

the highest standard. We speak to the children frequently about starting the 

day with excellence and that starts with uniform.  A reminder that wellingtons 

or boots can be worn to school win bad weather but children should then be 

changed into.  Boots can not be worn.  Also a reminder that winter PE kits 

should be plain black tracksuits or the school black tracksuit. 

Have a great half term rest. 

Mrs Jones x 

 

 

 
 
 

  

           



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 


